
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111   

 
TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY 

November 24, 2019 

Kenneth Preston Jones, CEO 
AMITA Health Saint Francis Hospital Evanston 
355 Ridge Avenue 
Elmhurst, Illinois 60202 
 
Re: 77 ILAC 1130.570 - Completion of Exemption   
 Exemption#: E-040-19– AMITA Health Saint Francis Hospital  
 
Dear Mr. Jones: 
 
On November 12, 2019 we received the notice of completion for the discontinuation of the 18-bed 
obstetric category of service at AMITA Health Saint Francis Hospital, Evanston, Illinois.  Our 
records will show that the discontinuation was completed on October 22, 2019 the date referenced 
in your letter dated October 28, 2019.  No further action by the exemption holders is required for 
this project in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. 
 
If you should have any questions please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate at 
217.782.3516 or Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
Courtney Avery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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